
• Tropical Cyclone SOUDELOR
formed in the north-west Pacific
Ocean, north-west of Enewetak
Atoll of the Marshall Islands, on
30 July. Over 30 July - 3
August, it moved north-west,
crossing the Northern Mariana
Islands, with its centre passing
over Saipan with Typhoon
intensity, in the afternoon of 2
August (UTC).

• On 3 August, at 6.00 UTC,
SOUDELOR's centre was located
340km north-west of Saipan
with maximum sustained wind
speed of 194km/h.

• Over the next 48h, SOUDELOR
is forecast to continue
intensifying and become a
"Violent" Typhoon (term used
by the Japanese Meteorological
Administration), while moving
north-west, away from the
Mariana Islands, towards the
northern Philippine Sea. The
Typhoon may approach the
southern Ryukyu islands and
Taiwan over 7 August.

• As of 3 August, all Warnings
have been lifted in the Mariana
Islands. The Typhoon caused
damage on Saipan island,
especially in its public
infrastructure, affecting power
and water supply. Around 350
people remained in shelters as
of 3 August, as there has been
substantial damage to
buildings, too, according to
local media. A State of Disaster
and Significant Emergency has
been announced for the island.

Sources: GDACS, JTWC, NOAA, CNMI,
JMA, CMA, Local Media (1,2)
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SITUATION

3 August 6.00 UTC

194km/h max. sust. winds

3 August 18.00 UTC

213km/h max. sust. winds

4 August 6.00 UTC

231km/h max. sust. winds

4 August 18.00 UTC

241km/h max. sust. winds

5 August 06.00 UTC

250km/h max. sust. winds

6 August 6.00 UTC

241km/h max. sust. winds

7 August 6.00 UTC

213km/h max. sust. winds
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http://www.gdacs.org/Cyclones/report.aspx?eventid=1000191&episodeid=16&eventtype=TC
http://www.usno.navy.mil/NOOC/nmfc-ph/RSS/jtwc/warnings/wp1315web.txt
http://www.prh.noaa.gov/data/GUM/TCPPQ1
http://www.cnmihsem.gov.mp/component/content/article/42-weather/141-tropical-storm-soudelor-13w
http://www.jma.go.jp/en/typh/
http://www.cma.gov.cn/en2014/news/News/201507/t20150731_289256.html
http://www.saipantribune.com/index.php/saipan-reels-from-soudelors-wrath/
http://www.guampdn.com/story/news/2015/08/03/fema-cnmi-state-disaster-after-typhoon-soudelor-direct-hit/31042799/

